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omissions which are investigated frequently seem to us to be the type of mistake 
that would not attract much censure by the public, and would be better dealt with by 
a Regulator. However, making a decision to that effect does not seem to be given a 
high priority. The availability of a criminal charge and the lack of process mean that 
these nurses can suffer a disproportionately severe impact. 

The RCN was asked to suggest what could be done to improve the situation. In 
response, the RCN commented that the offence appears to be reached for without 
much thought as to whether the circumstances warrant such a serious line of 
investigation. If it is felt necessary to retain offences that criminalise medical 
practice, then they need to be accompanied by strict guidelines about their use that 
avoid healthcare workers being routinely subjected to lengthy investigations that 
cause such distress. 
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